
Town of Lincoln Eau Claire County 

Minutes of Monthly Meeting Monday, July 7, 2025 @ Town Hall – 7:00PM  

 

  Sherri McCormick, clerk 

Notice of the meeting was posted: on the town website, @Town Hall, & published in the Ad Delite. 

Roll call: The full board was in attendance along with several residents.  

The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

The agenda was approved on a motion made by Dean Klingbeil and seconded by Matt Orysen. 

The minutes of the June monthly meeting were read. The minutes were approved on a motion made by 

Matt Orysen and seconded by Dean Klingbeil.   

Monthly mailings: Delmore Consulting offer to do road rating. Ride Across Wisconsin reminder they will 

pass through on July 12th. 

Public Input: A resident noticed the ditch mower seems to just be pushing weeds down without cutting.  

Items for tonight’s meeting:  
The Plan Commission recommends approval of the Van Goor Conditional Use Permit for an additional 
dwelling for accommodating elderly care. The request meets all requirements and standards in zoning 
code. The board agreed to publish the class 2 notice to advise residents of the hearing to coincide with 
the August meeting. The Plan Commission updated the board that a compromise for the Metropulos 
property has been found using a deed restriction and rezone to AR floating. A land survey will need to 
be completed to move forward.  
Matt Orysen passed along that Haas suggested possibly using A1 to do the crushing as it may be more 
cost effective. The board agreed to continue to wait until more material accumulates to do any crushing.  
The board agreed that for now it is best to purchase fuel as needed. Dean K volunteered to be Weed 
Commissioner. Matt K passed along that a resident contacted him with concern about Japanese Knot 
weed.  
Road and Town Business: Dean K said that Doug Yule, of Chippewa Valley Energy, offered a $1,300 
credit towards LP for the town allowing truck parking. Dean and Randy went to look at the new truck 
and it may possibly be ready this month.  
Treasurers Report: The bank statements have not been received yet, therefore no treasures report at 
this time. Balance at Unity Bank $ 1,059,349.94. Bills to be paid tonight totaled $137,718.21. It was 
approved to transfer money to pay the bills on a motion made by Matt Orysen and seconded by Dean 
Klingbeil. 
Future agenda items will include VanGoor Land Use Permit, LP/Chippewa Valley Energy, Budget Items, 

Fuel 

The next meeting will be Monday, August 11, 2025 @ 7:00PM 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Dean Klingbeil and seconded by Matt Orysen. The 

meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.     

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

701                                                                


